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Farmington Senior Citizens 11-4-24 

 

November 4, 2024 

 

Meeting number 916 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:05 PM on Monday, 

November 4, 2024, by President Gary Weidenborner.  Sixteen members and three guests were present.  

 

Tamara from Bus America Group Tours provided information on bus tours in 2025. 

 

Members enjoyed a bring-your-own-sandwich lunch and dessert made by Ruthel VanAmburg, Marie 

Sargent, and Kathy Wagner.   

 

While members enjoyed lunch, Peter Ingelsbee, Town of Farmington Supervisor, shared information 

about construction and development in Farmington.  He also shared expected tax and water/sewage 

price changes for 2025.  He also invited members to the Town of Farmington Parks and Recreation 

Plan Public Input Event on Monday, November 18.   

 

Then President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting at 12:45 PM.   

 

President Gary Weidenborner introduced guest Audrey Houghtaling. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the October 21, 2024 meeting were read and approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  As of November 4, 2024, there is $485.99 in the Treasury.  This includes $9.50 

for the 50/50 raffle. 

 

Birthdays:  We sang Happy Birthday to Carol Doyle. 

 

Anniversaries:  None 

 

Sunshine Report:  No update  

  

Entertainment: Vice President Ruth Weidenborner 

• At the meeting on November 18, Tim Niver, director of the Victor Farmington Library, will 

share information about the library’s programs and activities.   

• Members were asked to sign-up for a dish to bring to the Thanksgiving meal on November 

18th.  Members not at the meeting will be contacted.  

 

 

Old Business:   

Members were reminded to bring an unwrapped toy to the November 18th meeting for the Victor-

Farmington Kiwanis Club Children’s Christmas Party.   

 

New Business:   

Rita Messersmith shared information that a Christmas Party at Eddie O’Briens could not be held in a 

private room.  Ruthel VanAmburg explained the Jack’s Kitchen in Shortsville is not normally open on 

Monday.  However, it would open if we wanted to hold our party there.  Members could choose a pork 

loin meal for $18 or a roasted chicken meal for $17.50.  Dessert of cookies or cupcakes is $2 extra.  

Kathy Wagner shared Cheap Charlie’s banquet menu.  There are three meal choices ranging in price 

from $36 to $40.  This price includes a full meal, dessert, tax, and 18% tip. 

 



P a g e   2 

Farmington Senior Citizens 11-4-24 

 

Members decided to go to Cheap Charlies and decided on $38 Option 2:  Prime Rib, Chicken and 

Shrimp Linguini, and Veal or Chicken Parmesan.  Mexican Sundae was chosen for dessert.  Kathy 

Wagner will contact Cheap Charlie’s to make the reservation. 

 

Town of Farmington update by President Gary Weidenborner:   

• Gary explained why members should use an Urgent Care Facility for non-emergency medical 

care.  Ambulances and Emergency Rooms are very busy and face additional personnel 

shortages. 

 

50/50 Raffle:  Lynn Costello won $9.00 in the 50/50 Raffle. 

 

There will be no dominos after the meeting. 

 

President Gary Weidenborner closed the regular meeting about 1:15 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Kathy Wagner, Secretary 


